


 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 
Dear People of God, 
 
I hope you've all been perusing the wide array of 
materials coming out from the Church about respon-
sible voting.  Although many are unaware of this, the 
Church is tongue-tied when it comes to endorsing 
particular people for office by the restrictions of its 
501(c)(3) (non-profit) designation.  Because certain 
candidates are so intimately connected to particular 
issues, the Church is often tongue-tied by that same 
ruling because to comment on the issue would be to 
tacitly comment on the candidate.  It makes election 
time particularly difficult for the Church and its minis-
ters who from time to time would function as a 
spokesperson for the parish or diocese. Neverthe-
less, the importance of so many of today’s hot-
button topics inspired the diocese to issue the non-
partisan “Conscience and the Catholic Voter” se-
ries.  Each of the 8 pages analyzes ideas relevant to 
a particular subject currently being debated.  We 
provided access in our email bulletins and by includ-
ing the pages in the actual weekly paper bulle-
tin.  Because many will have voted before the 8 
week series would have ended, we elected to pro-
vide access over 3 weeks: Intro and #1 on Sept 20; 
#2-5 on Sept 27; and #6-8 on Oct 4.  See the link on 
our website at www.stpatshistoric.org if you still wish 
to access these informative pages.          
 
If I may dive back into history, I recall the edgy days 
when the first viable Catholic candidate for the presi-
dency was nominated and the Church went wild with 
joy.  There had been innumerable Catholics involved 
in the government of the United States from its very 
beginning.  

 
 

 
One of the most articulate signers of the Declaration 
of Independence was a Catholic,  During the Civil 
War a Catholic priest served as the government's 
official representative to the native American peo-
ples.  The first Catholic Justice of the Supreme Court 
was appointed by President Andrew Johnson 
(the current make-up of the Court is six Catholics, 
two Jews and one Episcopalian).  However, with the 
nomination of John Kennedy, waves of anti-
Catholic vitriol spouted from a lot of public figures 
while in the Church, where the restrictions of 501(c)
(3) had not yet been devised, we were all but told 
it would be a sin not to vote for him (not that I could 
vote at the age of 12).  The priest in our little Swan-
ton parish was ecstatic at the nomination, openly 
enthusiastic about the election and positively effu-
sive in his praise of the outcome. 
 
Those days of publicly endorsing a candidate are 
long gone and in all likelihood will not be returning 
soon, but I do hope everyone of age to vote 
is studying platforms and programs and promises 
closely rather than merely picking a candidate be-
cause he or she came off better in a brief sound bite 
or struck a better pose on a poster or came up with a 
catchier slogan.  Elections are serious and have pro-
found results that go far beyond slogans or personal-
ities, not just for those who supported the winner, but 
for those who will live under the laws enacted by the 
party which gains control of Congress, the 
Statehouse, counties and towns.  Please take time 
to do your homework, don't rush to judgment, and 
above all, please exercise the important right to vote. 

    Fr. Chris 

The Sacrament of Baptism is regularly celebrated on Sunday during or after the Eucharistic Liturgy. Registered 
parishioners are asked to arrange for the Baptismal Preparation Class and the Liturgical Celebration by calling the Parish Office. 

RCIA is the process of growing in your faith and love of God. Weekly gather-
ings take place from September until Easter.  If you are interested in learning about Catholicism and joining us please call Deacon Tom 
at the rectory.   

The Sacrament of Penance is celebrated at 3:30 p.m. on Saturday at IC, 9:30 a.m. at HSP and 10:30 a.m. IC every Sunday 
or by appointment. 

Anyone planning to be married must contact the parish at least six months in advance. The exact date and time of 
your wedding should not be determined until after consultation with a priest or deacon. If either party has previously been civilly or 
religiously married, the Presider is not permitted to set a date for the wedding without resolving the previous marriage.  

When a parishioner is admitted to the hospital, nursing home, or confined to home because of  
age or infirmity, please call the Parish Office. Parishioners are ready to visit and to bring Holy Communion. When one is seriously ill, 
the healing Presence of the Lord should be requested in the Sacrament of the Sick. 

 

In the event that you are in need of a priest or deacon and there is no one in the office:  Please try the emergency number at 419-
243-6031 or  call Deacon Tom on his cell phone at 419-984-0082 and leave a message with your phone number and he will return your 
call as soon as possible. 
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CALENDAR 
October 31, 2020—November 8, 2020   

We continue to update/add to our parish e-mail list to help keep parishioners updated on parish events.  Several 
of the e-mails we have are no longer valid.   If you are not receiving parish e-mails and would like to, fill in the in-
formation below and put it in the offering basket or you can e-mail it to sherri@stpatshistoric.org. 

Name __________________________________E-mail     ___________________________________  

Historic St. Patrick 
 

     Finance Council               Pastoral Council 
     Doug Bohl          Elaine Hoffman 
     Jim Shrader          Pat Thompson 
     Jeff Stephens                     Martha Farrell 
     Bill Malone          Amy Coronado 
                             Jean Boeding 
                                           John Adler          
                       Nancy Rank 
           Kathy Thompson 
           Karen Hallett  
           Joe Pinciotti 
            

  _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___ _ _ _ _(Tear Line) _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

 

Welcome Visitors 
 

We would like to welcome our visitors to 
Historic St. Patrick.  If you are interested in 
becoming a parishioner, please call the 
parish office at  419-243-6452 or fill out the 
registration forms in the back of church or 
on the web-site and return to the parish 
office. 

 
 
Sat 4:00 pm Immaculate Conception Mass/ Msgr. Chris 
 
 
 
 
 

Sun  All Saints Day/All Souls Mass 
  Daylight Savings Time 
  Food Pantry Sunday 
 8:00 am St. Patrick’s Mass/for the  
  Vulnerable (no music)/Msgr. Chris/ 
  Jeff Gralak  
 9:30 am St. Patrick’s Rosary & Confessions 
                       10:00 am St. Patrick’s Sunday Mass/Fr. Rudi/D. Tom 
  (Also Streamed on Parish Facebook Page) 
 Intention St. Patrick’s Parishioners 
  Fred Rank 
 After Mass Baptism/Della Leiba/D. Tom  
 
 
 
    
 10:30 am Immaculate Conception Confessions 
 11:00 am Immaculate Conception Sunday/ 
    Msgr. Chris 
 
 

  
 
 
 
Wed 5:30 pm St. Patrick’s Weekday Mass/Fr. Chris 
                                             (Also Streamed on Parish Facebook Page) 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

 
 
Sat 4:00 pm Immaculate Conception Mass/Msgr. Chris 
 
 
 

 
Sun 8:00 am St. Patrick’s Mass/for the  
  Vulnerable (no music)/Msgr. Chris/ 
  Jeff Gralak  
 9:30 am St. Patrick’s Rosary & Confessions                 
 10:00 am St. Patrick’s Sunday Mass/Msgr. Chris/ 
     D. Tom 
   (also Streamed on Parish Facebook Page) 
 Intention Fred Rank  
 During Mass Children’s Liturgy  
    
 
 
   
 10:30 am Immaculate Conception Confessions 
                      11:00 am Immaculate Conception Sunday Mass/ 
    Fr. Rudi 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY—HSP 
 
Nov 1 Gary Thomas 
Nov 2 Patricia Rhoades 
Nov 2 Lindsay Fish 
Nov 2 Simon Casiere 
Nov 3 Jill Boerst 
Nov 4 Otto Steele 
Nov 4 Anthony Re 
Nov 4 Matteo Re 
Nov 5 Sharon Ryan 
Nov 5 Lisa Kelley 
Nov 6 Karol Carone 
Nov 6 John Luettke 
Nov 6 Claire Best 
Nov 6 Korri Liscomb 
Nov 7 David Dustin 
Nov 7 Jesse Coronado 
Nov 7 Andrew Mix 
Nov 7 Collin Craig 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY—HSP 
 
 
 

Nov 3  David & Toni Moore 53 yrs 
Nov 3  Michael & Jan Wilcox 41 yrs 
Nov 3  Daniel & Patricia Saunders 25 yrs 
Nov 4  Ron & Sara Barnhill 20 yrs 
Nov 7  John & Amy Schnorberger 22 yrs 
 

PRAYER IS ANSWERED-HSP 
 

Jim Jensen, Barb Rudnicki, Carolyn Meehan, Emily Miller, Helen Alice Jackson, Lee Ann Urbach, 
Brett Urbach, Deacon Dave Smith, Shelby, Nancy Miller-Semetko, James Mack III, Msgr. Chris, 
Betty Sherman, Cathy Price, Madonna Pauken, Ralph Smith, Marty J. Brogan, Tom & Teri Wag-
ner, Don Czerniak, Tim Dotson, Bob & Betty Hutson, Andrew Weiser, Zoellen Murphy, Shauna & 
Grace, Jan Jackson, Colleen McGuire, Doug Leestma, Raymond Rolak, Sherry Wilcox, Noah 
Ashner, Josephine Gartee, Susan Cairl, James Mitchell, Scott Cousino, Steve Woods, Jerome 
LaScola, Patty Cunningham, Barbara King, John Best, Sue Smith, Charlotte Best, Sara & Family, 
Josephine Gartee, Chris Hensien, John, Andrew Vallejo, Nicholas Clover, Melissa Meyers, Patri-
cia Grondin, Anne Fahle, Jerome Williams, Wyatt Shepherd, Angela Myers, Liz Weizer, Sam & 
Rose Fleitz, James Kovach, Michael Moran, Sam Marsico, Jessica Straube, Maurice “Moose” 
Boeding, Linda Panyuscsik, Judy Henry, Christopher Powell, Mark Mackowiak, Zachary Da-
vidson/D. Dave’s Grandson, Charles Swoboda, Estella Nino, Ellie Ziegler, Renee Robinson, Betty 
Frey, Laurie St. John, Steve Kwiatkowski, Kathy Eschenburg, Thelma Lanz, Marian Lowe, Steven 
Czerniak, Kristin Salazar, Rita Winand, Mary Lou Batanian, Gary Lilje, Ken & Emily, Lindsay, 
Carol Isabell, Megan Batanian, Matt Rohrs, James Smith, Susan Ludlum, Evie Day, Julie, Nathan 
Koontz, Lori (Borgerson) Zaro, Frank Ankney, Joann Degnan, Sarah Rodgers, Bob Zoski, Linda, 
Peggy, Beth, Carol Sheets, Lupe Garcia, Kitty Burns, Liam Stacey, Cheryl Harwick, Angela Lem-
ble,  Madison Sims, David Hufford, Richard Helsenbeck, Jace Stockwell, Joan 
Wiley, Claire Sydlaske, Chuck Hall, Christine Ludlum, Molly Bergin, Laurie Yeager 
Please inform the pastoral staff of those in our parish family needing our prayers.  Our Hospital Ministry Team 
is available to visit and distribute communion. 

 

 
Please pray for the men and women in military service. 

Due to a potential threat to families of those in military service resulting from the members’ names 
being publicized through the Internet, we no longer publish the names of men and women in mili-
tary service.  We encourage you to continue to pray for them and to remember all our troops in a 
special way on Fridays by praying a Rosary for those serving in the military. 

WELCOME TO  
 

HISTORIC CHURCH OF ST. PATRICK 

 

OUTREACH FAMILIES—HSP 
 

                                                          This Week        This Month     July 1, 2020— 
                                                                               June 30, 2021 
 
Food Pantry—We continue to serve those in need in the community! 
 
Soup Kitchen—Number of Plates Served—Continuing to serve sandwiches 
              to the community! 
 
Outreach Income:                              Last Week               Year to Date 
                                                              $  260.00                  $ 1,973.50 

 

Thank You! 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT—HSP 
 

October 25, 2020 
 
 

                                          Last Week                   Year to Date 

    Goal                              $     5,769.23             $    98,076.91 
    Actual                               $   20,748.57       $    90,014.88 

Elect. Fund Transfer                           $         75.00         $      4,215.00   
Over/(Under)                                         $   14,979.34        ($      3,847.03)   
 
Soup Kitchen    $            2.00      $           14.00 
Preservation    $          50.00      $      1,098.00 
Candles    $          52.50 
Flowers    $          10.00 
Holiday Food Baskets   $     6,700.00      $      6,700.00 
All Souls    $          20.00      $     45.00 
Door Campaign   $          25.00      $      5,919.00 
           

 

Thank You!         
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ALTAR FLOWERS

Nov 1 Available

Nov 8 Available

Nov 15 Available

Nov 22 Available

SANCTUARY LAMP

Nov 1 Joseph Biden

Nov 8 Donald J. Trump

Nov 15 Donald J. Trump

Nov 22 Donald J. Trump

HISTORIC CHURCH OF ST. PATRICK
ALL SAINTS 

The HSP Soup Kitchen 

Our Soup Kitchen is located at the LMHA Building at 
the foot of the hill in front of church.  We provide meals 
and clothing to our community in need every Sunday from 11:00 

am—1:00 pm.  If you are interested in helping serve meals or 
hand out clothing please call the parish office.  

St. Patrick’s Food Pantry
We could use:

TOOTHPASTE SHAMPOO TOILET PAPER
BAR SOAP CEREAL AND CANNED FRUIT

Canned Meals, Tuna, Noodles, Mac and Cheese, 
Cream Soups, Ramen Noodles, Peanut Butter.  
Food may be dropped off at anytime.    Thank you!

LITURGICAL MUSIC FOR TODAY’S MASS

We will be distributing music 
sheets each week!

Liturgical Ministry Update
With the changes required by the Diocese of Toledo, the role of Liturgical Ministers will be different at our Masses for a while. Eucharistic Ministers will 
not be utilized as Communion will only be the Body of Christ and distributed by the priest and deacon. We will not have a choir, there will be no aco-
lytes and no hospitality after Mass.
There are still ways to answer God’s call to ministry, though. Please consider trying a new role at Mass. Once we have the names of the people willing 
to participate, a new schedule will be created and mailed.
Look forward to seeing you!
Msgr. Chris
Liturgical Ministers during COVID-19
Lector – We still need proclaimers of the Word at both the 8 a.m. Mass and 10 a.m. Mass on Sunday mornings. We will happily train anyone interested 
in serving as lectors who have not read at Mass before.
What to know:
Lectors must be age 65 or younger to be on the altar, or willing to sign a waiver 
Lectors may read both readings and the stanzas of the psalm
If there are two lectors for Mass, there will be six feet of separation between the seats for proper social distancing
Lectors will receive Holy Communion on the altar
Ushers – We need ushers to help dismiss parishioners at the end of Mass to receive Holy Communion before exiting the church. We will prov ide train-
ing for anyone new to the role of usher at HSP.
What to know:
All ushers must wear masks
How to sign up – Call Sherri in the Parish Office at 419.243.6452, or talk to Pat Thompson, Mary Kay McPartlin or Martha Farrell after Mass
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The Historic Church of St. Patrick’s 
 

Happenings at the Parish! 

Central Catholic  
Open House—Sunday, 

November 8 
Central Catholic High School’s annual 
Open House is Sunday, November 8 
from 12:00 to 3:00 p.m.  Families are 
invited to tour the school, visit class-
rooms, meet teachers and coaches, 
explore all of our programs, and learn 
about scholarships and financial aid 
options. 
Please help us accommodate every-
one by choosing an available time 
slot for your visit at centralcatho-
lic.org. 
Central Catholic is located at 2550 Cherry 
Street in Toledo.  Please call 419-255-
2280 for more information. 

Lector handbooks  
are available! 

 

Lectors at St. Patrick’s  
please pick-up your  
Sunday Word Books for Year B in 
the Hospitality area starting next 
Sunday. 
 
With COVID things will remain to a 
minimum with hopes of returning to 
normal soon.  We 
will hold the books if 
you are not able to 
pick one up at this 
time. 
    

Sunday Mass @ St. Pat’s 
We have added a Mass at  

Historic St. Patrick’s for  
the vulnerable.   

 
 
 
 

Sundays   –   8:00 a.m.  
(no music)   

 

All are welcome  to join us! 
 

We will continue to  
Live-stream Mass on our  

Facebook page.   
Every Sunday at 10:00 a.m.  
and Wednesday at 5:30 pm  

“Little Blue Books”  
 
Advent Books for Sunday,  
November 29, will be available next 
Sunday in the back of church. 
 
Daily meditations 
during Advent 
help us to truly 
prepare the way 

 

Thanksgiving Food  
Collection 

 

Due to the changes this year 
with COVID-19 there will not be 
sign-up boards for holiday food.  
 
We are asking those that would 
like to participate to bring the fol-
lowing: 
 
Initial of last name: 
 
A-I Canned Vegys, Canned 
 Fruit, Instant Potatoes 
J-R Turkey Gravy, Stuffing, 
 Brownie Mix 
S-Z Sweet Potatoes,  
 Cranberry Sauce 
 
Food collections boxes will be 
located behind the last pew in 
the back of church. 
 

All food for the collection 
must be to the church by  

Friday, November 13.   
 

Pantry Volunteers will begin 
packing the food bags this year 

on Monday, November 16. 
 
Distribution of food bags and  
turkeys will be on Saturday,  
November 21 from 9:30 a.m.—
10:30 a.m. 
 
Since we will be preparing the 
food bags in advance this year, 
not as many volunteers will be 
needed on distribution day.  
 

Volunteers are still welcome  
for distribution!   

 
Thank you for all 
you do to make this 
outreach project so 
successful.   
 

Congratulations on  
this Special Day 

 

May it bring with it love,  
peace and joy as we  
celebrate this Holy  

occasion of Baptism. 
 
 
 

Della Marie  
Leiba 

Winter is Just  
Around the Corner! 

 
We are collecting hats, 
gloves, and socks for the 
cold season fast ap-
proaching.  All items will 
be given directly back to 

the community through the outreach 
programs.  All donations can be 
dropped off at Historic St. Patrick’s.    
   Thank You 
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The Historic Church of St. Patrick’s 
 

Parish/Community Activities! 

What’s the Difference Between the 
Feasts of All Saints and All Souls? 

 

The Feast of All Saints begins the month of November and 
orders our hearts and prayers toward a posture of giving 
gratitude. All Saints’ Day and All Souls’ Day differ a bit 
from our traditional mindset, in that we are giving thanks 
for, and asking intercession from those holy witnesses that 
have gone before us. 

All Saints’ Day is a day to venerate all of the holy women 
and men who have already been canonized and the entire 
Church Triumphant. 

We follow All Saints’ Day with the celebration of the Feast 
of All Souls, at which time we celebrate everyone and any-
one of the faithful who have died that year and the entire 
Church Suffering. We pray on their behalf for eternal rest. 

Annotated version of original by  
Katie Cassady (BLESSEDISSH) 

Our Irish Gift Shop Items 
are available for  

purchase! 
 

 
 
 

Sweatshirts, Kiosk books, and our Irish gift shop 
items will be available only after the  

10:00 am Mass in the Narthex. 
 

Please have correct cash, no  
change will be available.   

 
Checks can be made out to St. Patrick’s.   

Hey There!  
 

Toledo Police is Hiring 
 

The Toledo Police Department is kicking off a cam-
paign to recruit some new faces. Department officials 
say they need about 31 new officers for a new class 

that starts next summer.  

 
Please go to TPDhire.com to Apply  

 
For Questions Please Email tpdre-

cruitment@toledo.oh.gov  

 
 

Final Reminder! 
 

This is your last chance to sign up if your child 
(grades K-8) needs to attend Religious Educa-
tion classes. We need their name(s), grade level(s), paren-
tal contact info, and the sacraments they will be preparing 
for.  
You can call the parish office or send this info to Michelle 
Zuelke (mazuelke@umich.edu). Please send by 11/6/20. 
We expect both regular and sacramental preparation clas-
ses to begin mid-November.  

Soup Kitchen Needs your HELP!! 
 

The Soup Kitchen is preparing a Thanks-
giving Feast for the Community and will 

be handing out meals to go. 
 

They are in need of 7 cooked  
turkeys for Sunday, November 22.  

St. Pats will provide the turkeys  
Please call the parish office if you are able to help. 
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Diocese of Toledo Prayer for Vocations
Almighty God, make me an instrument to encourage

others to give of themselves and challenge me to do the 
same.  Inspire men and women to respond generously to 

your call to service and leadership in your church as
priests, consecrated religious and deacons. Amen

www.toledovocations.com
PLUMBING & HVAC

CONTRACTOR

940 Matzinger Rd.
Toledo, OH 43612

419-729-3007

EscuEla sMaRT
Carάc ter  •  Académica •  Cultura

KINDER A QUINTO GRADO
LLAME HOY! PARA INSCRIPCIÓNES

419-214-3290
1850 Airport Hwy.

Michael J. Tylinski

1770 S. Reynolds Rd. • Toledo, OH 43614
419-865-1295  •  CoyleFuneralHome.com

JOE COYLE MEGAN COYLE-STAMOS

841 N. Westwood Ave.
419-536-3275

Complete Landscaping Services
We have cared for the Historic St. Patrick grounds since 2013.

SCHNEIDER LANDSCAPING

Voegeli Heating
&

air Conditioning

419-381-1701

ANDY & RON’S BODY SHOP LLC
Ron Elekonich

3933 Crary Dr.
off Sylvania near Secor

419-475-6655

Wells Real Estate
Residential & Commercial

James P. Wells
Broker

Parishioner
419-471-7451

Home 419-474-9894

at St. Francis deSales Chapel
501 Cherry St. • 243-4242

7:30am – 10:30am
Food, Clothing, ID Assistance,

Daily Coffee & Doughnuts
ALL DONATIONS ACCEPTED!

JOIN US FOR BRUNCH!
SUNDAYS 10AM - 2PM

ADULTS $13.99 KIDS (5-8) $5.99 KIDS 4 & UNDER FREE
7 S. SUPERIOR ST., TOLEDO

419.246.1111

Plastic Laminate
Wood / Solid Surface

Casework Solutions for:
• Hospitals & Healthcare
• Institutional Facilities

• Schools / Banks
• All Commercial Applications

JEFF WEISER
Sales Representative
jeff@rivereastcab.net

221 S. St. Clair    419-244-3226

114 E. Alexis Rd. • Toledo, OH 43612

419-476-9176
Hilary & Amy Sujkowski

Sujkowski Funeral Home Northpointe

sujkowski@aol.com •www.sujkowski.com

Complete funeral and cremation services with
both family and affordability kept in mind.

ACE ROOFING &
CONSTRUCTION, INC.

“Roofing, Siding, Gutters & Windows”
*Free Estimates *Senior Discounts *Licensed / Insured

Since 1980 • aceroof.net
MIKE WRIGHT

419-470-7699  •  836-1946

 Please patronize the sponsors of our bulletin.  
Their support makes this bulletin possible.

CatholicMatch.com/goOH

Ohio

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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